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SUBJECT: A MOTION confirming the executive’s appointment of Larry Verhei to the Section 504 of the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) Advisory Committee (Attachment 2). 

BACKGROUND:

The King County Section 504/ADA Advisory Committee was established in 1990.  The committee serves in an advisory capacity to the executive in developing strategies, systems and guidelines in implementing the 504/ADA compliance work plan.  This advisory committee is comprised of seven members of the community who have personal experience and/or professional expertise in disability access.  Members are nominated by the executive and are confirmed by the council.  The chair of the 504/ADA Advisory Committee also serves on the King County Civil Rights Commission to ensure coordination of efforts (Attachment 4).
APPOINTEE:
The executive has forwarded for council consideration and approval the appointment of Larry Verhei to the Section 504/Americans with Disabilities Act Advisory Committee.  Mr. Verhei resides in Council District Seven.  Mr. Verhei is currently a marketing coordinator with the Hearing Speech and Deafness Center.  He has eighteen years of experience in training and workforce placement of individuals with disabilities.  Mr. Verhei would serve a three-year term that would expire on March 25, 2005.  

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Executive Transmittal Letter Dated June 19, 2002
2. Proposed Motion 2002-0290 to appoint Mr. Larry Verhei  to the Section 504/Americans with Disabilities Act Advisory Committee

3. Appointment Packet for Mr. Larry Verhei  
4. Membership Roster for the 504/Americans with Disabilities Act Advisory Committee

ATTENDING:

1. Larry Verhei, proposed to the Section 504/ADA Advisory Committee

2. Paula Harris-White, Disability Compliance Specialist, King County Office of Civil Rights, Department of Executive Services
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